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Kevin Williams 
Parking Programme Manager  

Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment Service

Tel: 020 8770 5000

Date: 28 September 2023

Dear Resident,

Proposed new Permit Parking Area 

Following our informal consultation in May 2023, we received feedback from residents 
and local councillors in relation to the nearby Blue Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ). 
Following a review and looking at opportunities to maximise parking for local residents, 
we are now proposing a new Permit Parking Area (PPA) for Hallmead Road.

Proposals for new HR PPA
The HR PPA is proposed to operate between 8am and 6.30pm on Monday to Saturday.

The new parking zone would operate between No. 16 Hallmead Road and its north-
western extremity.

Properties eligible for permits are Nos. 1 to 37 (odds) and Nos. 16 to 68 (evens).

What is a PPA?
A PPA is an alternative to a CPZ scheme. 

In a PPA all streets are subject to parking controls and vehicles may park only when 
displaying a valid permit for that PPA during the operational hours. 

The operational times of the PPA are indicated on entry signs as you enter the area/zone 
with residents and their visitors being given priority throughout the hours of operation. 

A PPA generally allows for slightly more parking capacity as bays are not formally marked 
and residents are able to park across their dropped kerbs (vehicle crossovers) during the 
operational hours with a valid permit. 

While there are generally no marked bays in a PPA, additional bays can be introduced, 
or retained where they already exist, such as time limited free bays, loading bays or 
disabled bays. These bays will be marked out and signed appropriately. A parking permit 
does not give the holder the right to park outside a particular premises, and does not 
necessarily guarantee an available parking space. There is a charge for permits.

You can find out more about PPA fees on our website sutton.gov.uk/w/parking-permit-fees
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Have your say

This is your final chance to let us know if you agree or disagree with the proposals, or 
indeed have another view. Your feedback may include information about hours and days 
of operation or eligibility. You can see the proposed changes and provide feedback 
online: sutton.gov.uk/-/parking-review

This final stage of consultation will end on 19 October 2023.

If you don’t have access to the internet, you can provide feedback in writing to Parking 
Review, Highways & Transport, Civic Office, St Nicholas Way, Sutton, SM1 1EA (quoting 
MapSutt 1150).

Yours faithfully,

Kevin Williams 
Principal Engineer, Kingston & Sutton Shared Environment Services
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